MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2nd OCTOBER 2013

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Brian Bennett, Ken Gault, Mike Stubbs and George Roberts.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the September meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer gave a full report of the financial situation with income from memberships, wayleave payment, event income, website sales, key rings, tombola etc, catering, camping, refund from rescue boat purchase and the final instalment of the grant from Efficiency North amounting to £2764. Expenditure had been high mainly due to the final payments for the car park work of £6318 plus Opus Energy for electricity, catering and trophies totalling £6669.

Current membership stands at 156 with 31 juniors and 5% living in East Yorkshire.

EVENTS

The final Club Sunday was enjoyed by all who attended, as was the NADS Fast Electric meeting. This month the only event will be NADS on 13th October. The bonfire event is on Saturday 2nd November followed by the final NADS event on 3rd November.

Tickets for pie & peas at the bonfire will be on sale in the clubhouse on the night.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

LITTER REMOVAL

The matter of litter has been discussed at times in committee but the state of the rubbish bins on site is now causing consternation. It appears that people are either unable or unwilling to put recyclable litter in the correct bins which means that the 2 or 3 people who remove the rubbish have to sort through bins and separate recyclables before disposal. This is not acceptable. The decision has therefore been made that in future each person will be responsible for removing their own rubbish instead of leaving it on site for someone else to remove. All waste bins will be removed and only used for the F/E Nationals and Open Weekend event.

CCTV

Dave Markham asked if any decision had been made when we will purchase the CCTV system. The Chairman said that the decision to by has not been made but the purchase will be made when funds build up a bit more.

CAPTAINS REPORTS

Each of the Captains gave their reports and a copy is available should anyone wish to read them. Copies will be left in the clubhouse along with these minutes.

The presentation of trophies for 2013 was held and the prize winner were as follows:

Scale Steering – First Ian Phillips, second Dave Markham, third George Roberts

Springer Tugs – First Bob Jamieson, second Dave Markham, third George Roberts

Club 500 Seniors – First Dave Harkins, second John Gilson, third Ray Metcalfe

Club 500 Juniors – First Alex Harkins, second Jacob Davis, third Luke Burton

Most Promising Junior (Alan Dack Memorial Trophy) – Alex Harkins

Yachting events – Trafalgar Trophy – First Neil Thornton, second Andy Green, third Roger Monks

Frostbite Series – First Andy Green, second Jammy Hartley, third Neil Thornton

Summer Series – First Brian Hartley, second Roger Monks, third Dave Johnson

Skipper of the Year – Dave Johnson

ELECTION OF CAPTAINS

The following members were elected to serve as Captains of disciplines for 2014.

Scale Captain – John Jenkinson, proposed by Arthur Pickering, seconded by Norman Bunford.

Fast Electric Captain – Steve Booth, proposed by Ray Metcalfe, seconded by Ian Phillips.

Yachting Captain – Simon Pritchard, proposed by Brian Hartley, seconded by Tony Friston.

Power Captain – Robert Daniel, proposed by Arthur Pickering, seconded by Steve Booth.
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